ANC 6A ABL Committee

May 22, 2007
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty; Tish Olshefski, Jeremy Marcus; Michael Herman.
Committee members absent:  Malcolm Ross; Mary Koszinski
I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda - Motion to accept the agenda.  No objections.
c. Minutes - Motion to accept minutes of April meeting.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
      Joe Englert announced he is taking the lead on a series of meetings to gather community input on a Heritage Trail for the H Street neighborhood.  They are looking to have between 10 and 17 markers in the neighborhood including Gallaudet, Wiley Street, other historical points and events.  Starting in June there will be a of 6 public meetings at ANC’s, public libraries, Gallaudet, etc.  Chair Beatty will take this issue to the ANC and ask that this item be placed on the next agenda. 
III. Updates
A. Public awareness campaign of liquor laws/benefits of calls to MPD and initiate recognition program of licensees who sign VA’s
The ABL Committee’s recommendation to the ANC that the Community Outreach Committee conduct a feasibility study on a public awareness campaign of liquor laws and a recognition program of licensees who sign VAs was accepted by the ANC at last week’s meeting.  Based upon a conversation between COC chair Elizabeth Nelson and Mary Beatty the matter may come back to the ABL Committee. The committee’s initial thought is a sticker for licensees who have signed a VA—‘working with my community” with the ANC logo–to be placed in the window.  The two owners present think it’s a good idea.
B. H Street Moratorium-Public/Council Review-Update
Chair Beatty reported that the H Street Moratorium issue came out of the attorney general’s office about two weeks ago and has been published in the DC Register.  There is a 30 day public review period – and then to the DC Council for an additional 90 days to review.  ABRA Chair Burger thinks this will go into effect some time over the summer.
C. Moratorium on number of CT licenses along H Street-Public Comment
This was one of the ABL Committees goals for 2007.  The committee needs to come up with some kind of recommendation as to whether we should pursue a moratorium on issuing CT licenses (not CR’s).  The committee plans a special meeting on this topic and will flyer all the areas around H Street and the entire ANC.  Tentatively the meeting will be in July and we may consider a second meeting to make sure we hear enough comment.  Timeline is to make a recommendation to the ANC by August.  Committee member Jeremy Marcus reports he has been talking with neighbors and his neighbors feel it might be counter-productive to put a stop on development now.  Chair Beatty encouraged him to get those neighbors to the meeting so their comments will be heard.  

The committee will need to do some research on whether there is a cap.  Process will be essentially the same as the singles moratorium.  We should consider putting a cap higher than what we have now.  Could be based on percentage of open space, certain number per block, total retail space, percent higher than current establishments, only in the arts & entertainment, etc.  Also need to consider extending further down H Street than just the arts & entertainment district.  Suggestion made to invite H Street Great Streets to talk to committee prior to the hearing and also be at the public hearing.
IV. New Business

A. License Renewals
a. Granville Moore’s Brickyard 1238 H Street

Comments from Joe Englert:  this establishment should be open by the end of June as they are just starting inspections.
Recommendation:  Mary Beatty recommends to not protest and continue the voluntary agreement.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.
b. The Argonaut 1433 H Street

Comments from Joe Engler:  The establishment is adding a patio with 37 seats.  Business is going well.  Haven’t been any incidents with police.

Recommendation:  Mary Beatty recommends to not protest and continue the voluntary agreement.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.  (Committee voted on The Argonaut and Granville Moore’s Brickyard at the same time.)

c. The Majestic by Gwen 1386 H Street

Comments from Bernard Wallace.  No problems.  No public comments.  
Recommendation:  Mary Beatty recommends to not protest and continue existing voluntary agreement.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.
V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 7:30 pm.   Next meeting:  June 19, 2007.
